As many of you are aware the first EKU Staff Council has been working to serve our fellow staff members and the EKU community by focusing on your concerns and questions.  These past months have proven both challenging and rewarding, as the council members work to create an effective resource for EKU's staff members.  In an attempt to keep you updated on our efforts to serve you, we are providing the following items. Your input and concerns are important to us, so please feel free to contact any member of the EKU Staff Council.  You can reach us via email at staffcouncil@eku.edu or by going to the website at www.eku.edu/staffcouncil.

· The Staff Council’s first topics of consideration were:

Staff Emeritus; Equity Funds; Reclassification Process; Changes to Handbook; Email from the Staff Council; Fall Break; Floating Holiday(s); Presidential Meetings with the Staff Council

· Also discussed was the possibility of adding floating holiday(s) to the calendar in the future. 

· The subject of time off for general elections was addressed.  The Staff Council was informed State Law provides one hour for voting in relation to general elections; this does not apply to Presidential elections.  Supervisors are supposed to arrange with employees who need this time to go to the voting booths.  If any staff has difficulty with supervisors approving time off to vote the staff member needs to go to Human Resources.

· The Staff Council was made aware of staff interest in pursuing increasing our health insurance to include insurance for dependents up to age 25.  The Staff Council’s Issues and Benefits Committee was asked to further pursue information regarding this concern.  

The Issues & Benefits Committee reported to the Staff Council the University Benefits Committee had agreed to have Anthem check into the possibility of offering health insurance benefits to dependent children up to age 25.  This issue will be brought before the University Benefits Committee at the October meeting for action. 
· The sick bank was also discussed and three Staff Council members agreed to serve on EKU’s Sick Bank Committee.  

· A report comparing EKU’s benefits with the regional universities was provided by the Issues & Benefits Committee. 

· President Glasser fully supported the Staff Emeritus proposal , which is to be finalized and presented to the Board of Regents in January 2005.  She further requested the Council to establish clear guidelines for implementation of the policy.

· The Staff Council learned employees who have changed to the lowest form of PPO insurance had two deductible periods the first year.  This is because the University health benefits run July 1 through June 30 and the insurance company benefits run January 1 through December 31.  Human Resources is aware of this and is attempting to make the changes.  This only happened if you changed insurance plans.

· The Banner Web Product for Human Resources is being tested and should be active this fall.  This will allow employees to check their HR records online, including current available sick and vacation balances, and make necessary changes or corrections to their employee information.  This will also mean that more computer access needs to be made available to those employees on campus who do not have computers.

· The Arlington Association has recently met and changed the Bylaws to allow all permanent full-time employees to be eligible to join Arlington.  For cost information, staff should contact Arlington.
· The new Fitness & Wellness Center was discussed.  Currently faculty and staff are charged $180 annually to use the facility.  There were concerns as to whether faculty and staff had to pay the entire $180 for an annual membership for this year which runs from July 1 through June 30, as the facility was not open until September.  The consensus was that the annual dues should be prorated. As there were several unanswered questions, the Staff Council will follow up with appropriate channels to seek answers to the questions.

· The Staff Council has created a form staff members can use to contact the Staff Council.  The form is planned to go live this fall on the Council website. 

· The issue of staff salary equity was discussed.  A working group will be established by the university to look at salary compression and develop recommendations, which will be presented to the President.

· After review of the academic breaks of our sister institutions and considering the potential overtime costs that the University may incur for staff personnel who may be required to work on October 11 and 12,  the request for staff to receive fall break was denied by President Glasser.  

· President Glasser is taking the request for floating holiday(s) under consideration.

· As parking issues are an ongoing concern, the Staff Council supports the following recommendations:


No charge to employees for parking spaces.  Many staff have a difficult time paying for health insurance for their families and could not afford to pay for a parking space on campus.


Need for more parking attendants.


Need for more metered spots.


Need for more towing and less ticketing.


Allow fewer tickets before towing.

-
Issuance of service permits needs to be studied.  Some employees on campus have supervisory responsibility for several buildings and must drive their own vehicles to these buildings and are denied a service permit.

· The Issues and Benefits Committee will research promotional opportunities and procedures for academic support personnel.  Consideration would also be checked into regarding administrative internship opportunities for staff on campus as is currently available for women and minorities.  

· The Staff Council election process has been discussed.  This year, the election will be for four Council positions and is scheduled with nominations beginning October 1 and the election being held in mid-November.  

